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Comment Letter #85
From: Osterman, Gregory B (US 329I) <gregory.b.osterman@jpl.nasa.gov> 

Sent: Saturday, August 13, 2022 2:44 PM 

To: Sang-Mi Lee <slee@aqmd.gov> 

Subject: Air Quality and Health Appendix - Comments 

Hi Sang-Mi, 

I apologize for this being late. I did go through the Air Quality and Health appendix, though I focused 

mostly on the ozone sections. The document looks to be very thorough, with an impressive amount of 

referenced support for the need to help alleviate the effects of air quality on human health.  

I did not ask any questions during the meeting, I felt my questions were asked by other members of the 

committee and answered during the meeting. My questions had to do with the ISA, which I was not too 

familiar with. The relationships in table I-2 seem to be very conservative when describing the risks to 

health from ozone exposure, but now I understand that they are defined by the EPA. The case for the 

effects of ozone on health is still overwhelmingly made in the document.  

Also I know that the team that wrote the appendix had to stop at some point and could not consider the 

most recent papers. I did a quick search and found the attached paper that started with the same 

premise as table I-2, that the relationship between long-term ozone exposure and cardiovascular 

mortality has not been established as causal. The findings of the paper seem to support the relationship 

and add to the evidence that their might be a causal relationship. Maybe the team already saw this 

paper, I just found it and thought I would pass it along.  

Lastly, and this is closer to the subject area I am more familiar with, I did not see any papers from the 

NASA Health and Air Quality Applied Science Team about air quality and health effects that utilize 

satellite data. These are more recent papers (publication list here), so maybe they came out after the 

appendix draft was completed. But there seem to be some papers that might help illustrate the 

relationships between PM2.5, NO2 or ozone and health. As you know the satellite data has limitations, 

but is good at looking at larger areas or away from places with surface instrumentation. In particular, 

Susan Anenberg’s group has published some interesting papers (link). The appendix is very thorough, it 

might not need the satellite papers, but I thought I would point them out.  

Again, great job by the SCAQMD team working on the draft AQMP and the health effects appendix in 

particular. 

Best regards, 

Greg 

mailto:gregory.b.osterman@jpl.nasa.gov
mailto:slee@aqmd.gov
https://haqast.org/haqast-publications-2/
https://publichealth.gwu.edu/departments/environmental-and-occupational-health/susan-anenberg
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